

TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE

Brad Livingston Executive Director

April 16, 2015

Bill Habern Attorney at Law P.O. Box 8930 Huntsville, Texas 77340

Dear Mr. Habern:

This is in response to your correspondence addressed to Missy McDaniel dated April 7, 2015 regarding your client taking a sexual history polygraph.

We only conduct polygraph testing for therapeutic and clinical reasons: however, your client may invoke his Fifth Amendment right and not provide information about "uncharged but potentially possible criminal events."

I hope this answers your question about this case. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Ervin Toliver Deputy Director

Parole Division